
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

OCTOBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 

                                                  Meets 3rd Thursday of each month at 
Big Sir              Mike Coombs               Our Lady of the Pines, Haran Hall 26750   
Little Sir:                    Rich Serpa                      Tiger Creek Rd, Pioneer, CA 95666  
Secretary:                  Ken Regnier        

Asst Secretary:          Jim Powell, Jr     Social Hour:   10:30 AM 
Treasurer:  Dick Campbell     Luncheon Meeting:  11:30 AM 
Asst Treasurer:         Ron Killian 
                

Board of Directors                                                                                 State SIR Officers 
Ron Burns, Jack Magee, Jeff Libby,                                                             President                  Rick Kindle 
Rich Serpa, Rick Brown                                          Region #2 Dir           Dale Decker 

   Area Governor #5     Paul Squeri 
                                                                                           

Branch 15 Website: https://sirinc2.org/public_html/branch15/      State Sir Website: http://sirinc.org  
                                                                    

Attendance Rich Serpa Asst. Attendance Rick Brown 
Bulletin Ken Regnier Recognition                                                      (OPEN) 
Sunshine                                                      Jack Magee                   Chaplin                                                     Jaime Garcia 
Auditing (OPEN)  Asst. Membership                                       Jeff Libby 
Bowling Doug Swint Golf                                                           Rod Simpson 
Membership Rich Serpa  Beverages                                                  Dave Jones  
Special Events Mike Coombs/Jack Magee Promotions (OPEN) 
RAMP Ron Burns Roster     Jim Powell, Jr. 

Sales                                                     (OPEN)                  Food and Wine                                                  (OPEN) 
Asst. Promotions (OPEN) Asst RV Wagon Master (OPEN) 
RV Wagon Master Ron Burns Tours/Travel (OPEN)                                          

 
A Blast from Your Big Sir: 

Great News, I met with the owner of Giannini’s and they agreed to open on Thursday 

December 8th for our Christmas party, we will have the whole place to ourselves. There 
will be 3 entrée choices, Rib eye roast beef, Chicken scallopini, and Eggplant parmesan. 

Meals come with an appetizer, polenta board, salad, bread, and dessert. The price per 
person is $40.00 and includes an 18% tip. Tickets are on sale now through the 

November 17th meeting. You can mail me a check at 16557 Cedar Heights Dr, Pioneer 
Ca 95666. Be sure to get the tv raffle tickets 2 for $5.00 and 5 for $10.00.  

 
The Bowling activity is going strong with 28 weeks to go. If you want to join, see Doug 

Swint for more information. 
We are now collecting dues for 2023. The dues continue to be $25.00. 

Pease continue to reply to the lunch invite. If you reply and don’t show up, you still owe 
the $17.00. 

When serving yourself at the buffet line Please consider that we order the exact number 
of lunches and taking more than you should causes the caterer to run out of food. When 

it was my turn to eat (last) there was no salad or cookies left. 

                                                                                      Thank You, 
  Mike Coombs 

                                                                                       Big SIR, Branch 15 

 

https://sirinc2.org/public_html/branch15/
http://sirinc.org/


 
From Little SIR:  
October luncheon speaker is Ray Waugh, Branch 15 member. 
 

October SIR 15 birthdays: 
 

Dwight Foyil, Eddie Garcia, Gary Grant, Rich Farrington, 
Jeff Libby, Larry Malone- 85, Jerry Wolever- 85, 

Richard Vinson- 94 
 

October SIR 15 Anniversaries: 
 

Dick Stamm - 19 yrs        Joe Harder   -   17 yrs  
Dwight Foyil - 12 yrs        Ken Loveland - 10 yrs  

Pat Reed    -     9 yrs,       Roy Ramey   -    8 yrs  

Scott Thomas - 1 yr 
 

Larry Nutter 
 

Our SIR 15 brother, Larry Nutter passed away on September 21, at the Fairmont 

Rehabilitation Hospital in Lodi. There will be a memorial service for Larry on Saturday, 

October 15th, 10:30 AM at St. Katherine Drexel Church in Martell. 
 

 

SIR's 15/96 Golf Schedule for 2022 
October 13, 2022 
November 10, 2022 
December 8, 2022 

Note: Check in time is 8am to 8:30 for 9am start,  
and 7am to 7:30am for 8am start. 
Next Tournment is October 13th 7am to 7:30am check in, start 8am. 
If you wish to play please contact Dan Borges at: 209-601-8762 or  
borgesranch@softcom.net  Contact Dan at least one week in advance. 

Ken Regnier 
See luncheon pictures next pages                              Ken Regnier, Secretary 

mailto:borgesranch@softcom.net


SIR Jaime With Opening Prayer 

SIR Don Getting Membership Plaque 

SEPTEMBER 2022 SIR15 Lunch Photos 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                              
 
 
                                                                                                                                                      
 
 
 
            
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                            
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SIR Cam Getting Membership Plaque 

from Little SIR  

Big SIR with SIR Ken Reading BEC 

Minutes 

 

 

Plaque For Best Recruiting of New 

Members Chesney, Our New 

Bartender 



SIR Ben Getting Membership Plaque 

MORE SEPTEMBER 2022 SIR15 Lunch Photos 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                              
 
 
                                                                                                                                                      
 
 
 
            
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                            
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Guest Speaker Chris Kalton from 

Amador Senior Center  

New SIR Ben With His Pacifier As The 

Youngest Branch 15 SIR! 

 

 

Plaque For Best Recruiting of New 

Members Chesney, Our New 

Bartender 

Guest Speaker Chris Kalton Receiving 

Plaque from Little SIR  



2022 Christmas Party 
 
 

This 65-inch TV Set To Be Raffled At This Year’s SIR 15 Christmas Party! 
Get Your Raffle Tickets! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 


